From The President' Desk

DON'T FORGET...

For information or directions call: Jana: 931-294-2033 Diane: 615-876-4020



### THE TENNESSEE T'S CHRISTMAS PARTY

Saturday, December 1
Rover Baptist Church Baptist Church Road
Eagleville, TN 37060 2 PM for eating

## Newsletter



Hello to all from Larry's desk: I have been tardy in getting something out to the membership for a long time. No excuse but I do promise to do better.

Thanks to Keith Ellis for the work he did on the Newsletter this year, however, travel with his company, long hours and many miles away from home has made newsletter work next to impossible. Thanks to Bill Robinson for stepping up and agreeing to do the Newsletter. Lets all support Bill by sending him any news we have.

Thanksgiving is almost here. Happy Turkey Day to all. We are looking forward to seeing everyone that can make it at the Christmas Party in Eagleville. Be sure and let Jana and Diane know if you plan to be there.

page 1

### November 2012

updated XI 12.4.2012

Our Chapter has had a good year with three weekend tours and many one day drives. Come to the Christmas Party with ideas and plans to make 2013 an even better year.

It's almost dues time again so if you do not plan to attend the party send your dues made out to the Tennessee T's to Carolyn at 235 Mariah Church Lane, Waverly, TN 37185. Remember if you have reached the magic age of 80 you owe no dues and many are already paid for 2013.

### Anita says "2 great Tours!"





# Hamilton OH September 2012





Bonnie and Big John- tour hosts



Big John's Topless Tour













page 2



## Lawrenceburg TN October 2012





Laurenceburg

Lawrenceburg Tour Hubert & Kathy Garland Tour hosts

















### TN T'S MEETING MINUTES 9-8-2012

The Tennessee T's met Saturday evening, September 8, 2012 in Evansville, IN at Big John's Topless Tour.

There were twelve members present, John & Bonnie Ohlorgge, Kim & Carolyn Doty, Bill & Susan Robinson, Charlie & Anita Owen, Paul & David Copeland, Larry & Carolyn Williams and two guests, Tom & Linda Moorehead. At the close of the meeting Tom and Linda became members of the club. Welcome Tom and Linda.

President Larry Williams thanked John and Bonnie for all their hard work putting the tour together and thanked Kim and Carolyn Doty for typing up the directions and for baking cookies for everyone. Big John expressed his thanks for everyone for coming to the tour.

A motion was made by Bill Robinson to accept the minutes as they appeared in the last newsletter. Second by Charlie Owen.

The financial report was given.
Motion to accept by Susan
Robinson. Second by Bill
Robinson.
Dues collected from May 19 to
September 7 was \$195.00.
Expenditures were \$25.00 to Anita
Owen for snacks for the
Bugtussle Tour and \$135.00 to Bill
Robinson for snacks and to pay
for a trouble truck to accompany
the group for two days leaving a
chapter balance of \$3,532.51.

A list of members cars for sale was presented to the group.
Upcoming tours and events were | discussed. Several members planned to attend the Broom Corn Festival in Selmer. Hubert and Joyce Garland will be hosting a tour October 19 and 20 in Lawerenceburg, and the Christmas party is planned in Eagleville on Saturday, December 1st.

Larry Williams called for a motion to reimburse John and Bonnie for the water, drinks and snacks they had provided for the group.

A motion was made by Charlie Owen that we do this and also that the host of all future events be reimbursed for drinks and snacks they provide for tour participants as long as funds are in good shape. Motion passed.

A membership report was given. We now have 65 members. Of these eight are Lifetime Members. Paul Copeland being a young 82 was added to this list at this meeting. If you are 80 years young and your name is not on this list let me know. Ginny Scudder and Tony Verschoore are Honorary Lifetime Members.

The meeting was adjourned and the group enjoyed tall tales and fellowship.

#### LAWRENCEBURG MINUTES

The Tennessee T's met at Davy Crockett State Park for a short business meeting after a day of touring through the back roads of Amish country.

President Larry Williams thanked Hubert Garland and his daughter Kathie for a great job of planning and leading. He expressed the groups regrets that Joyce Garland was not able to attend and wished her a speedy recovery.

A financial report was given and approved. The club has a balance of \$3.502.51.

Minutes of the Evansville meeting were read and approved.

The date and details of the Christmas party were discussed.

Bill Dunning gave an overview of a chapter newsletter he receives each month.

Members in attendance at this tour included host Hubert Garland and his daughter Kathie, Bill and Susan Robinson, Charlie and Anita Owen, Tom and Joni Allison, Butch Mercer, George and June Ross, Steve Shelton, Bill and June Dunning and Larry and Carolyn Williams. Joining the group for a half day was David Walker and his nephew, Garrett.

Meeting adjourned.





### Newslefter

# NOVEMBER ANNIVERSARIES Bill & June Dunning.......16th

Monty & Mary Monteith.....29th Don & Jerrie Hiner.....29th Tom & Linda Moorehead.....30

### DECEMBER ANNIVERSARIES

Dennis & Ginger Bobel......8th Tom & Pat Rowe.....21st Darrel & Ann Carter......26

### **JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES**

Bill & Patsy Taylor.....1st Charles & Jana Swann.....20th

In Memorium: Gary Dean Curtis August 1, 1946 - October 29, 2012

### Birthdays:

### NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS

 Butch Mercer
 1st

 Peter Clavier
 8

 Bill Robinson
 11th

 Walter Longsworth
 15th

 Kenneth Jack
 15th

 Dennis Bobel
 21st

 Ken Swan
 23rd

### DECEMBER BIRTHDAYS

Tony Verschoore..........1st
Homer Long..........2nd
Charlie Swann.......20th
Diane Waller.......21st
Wayne Dobson......22
Ewell Hall........26th
Marjorie Long......26th
Holly Shelton........27th
Bill Eden........28th
Brenda Verschoore.....28th
Susan Harrington.....29th

### JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

Hubert Garland......16th
Annette Tillstrom....17th
Tom Rowe.....25th
Barbara Wagner....30th
Bonnie Ollrogge....31st

### NEWSLETTER INFO SUBMISSION:

Submit Photos, announcements, member news, and details on upcoming tours to: Bill Robinson billrobinson06@bellsouth.net (zero six)

Suzi Robinson ibsuzi@msn.com